
Village of Hastings-on-Hudson 

Safety Council 

September 18, 2018 

The Safety Council held a regular meeting on Thursday, September 18, 2018, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Conference Room of the Hastings-on-Hudson Municipal Building. 

 

Present: Greg Bassman, Chairperson 

  Anthony Visalli, Chief of Police  

Michael Gunther, Superintendent of Public Works 

  Robert Wilt, Council Member 

  Alan Golds, Council Member 

  Stan Avedon, Council Member 

  Three (3) residents were in attendance 

Absent: Martin Gunther, Fire Chief 

 

1. Removal of handicap parking space on Marble Terrace 
Handicap space was added about 20 years ago at the request of the residents. 
Unfortunately, the resident using the spot has since passed away. A request came from 
the residents of Marble Terrace, no objections. Unanimously in favor of removing 
handicap spot; will send information to the DOT. 
 

2. Update on Transportation Working Group Projects 
The Transportation Working Group (TWG) met all summer and came up with several 
suggestions, but original proposal was voted against. Other suggestions included speed 
bumps on James, but Fire Chief did not approve.  Signs have been ordered for No left 
turns on James, Warren, and Hudson. The TWG has been disbanded however the 
engineers are still working.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 

 

 

The next meeting of the Safety Council will be Thursday, November 15, 2018. 

 


